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From HQ 
HQ Info-line is now being published by HQ. Please make sure you send us your articles by the due 

date detailed at the end of this newsletter. 
 

 
Nominations for Council/President 
As we near the end of the year, it is time to remind you of the upcoming elections for 
Council and President. Attached is a nomination form that you need to complete 
a) as nominator, b) nominee, c) seconder. 
 
Please forward to me either electronically or by post no later than December 31st this 
year. 
All nominees please submit biographical details and a photo of yourself to the Returning 
Officer by 10 January 2021.  
 
NZART Shirt orders 

We have received our order of the new NZART shirts that we 
sported at the June AGM. Unfortunately we have misplaced 
the list of members wanting to purchase one in the move to 
our new office. Please could you contact or email us if you 
were one of the members that had put an order in for a shirt. 
 
To those that would like to purchase a shirt, please send us 

an expression of interest including what size you would like so we can go ahead and 
order some more in. 
 



Nominations 
A reminder to all that nominations close on the 31st December this year to have your 
say on who will be our Council members and President going forward.  
Remits for Conference 2021 
This is also a friendly reminder for all branches considering presenting a remit to the 
upcoming AGM to be held in Napier at Queens Birthday weekend in 2021. 
These too must be received at HQ no later than December 31. 
 
Change to the Privacy Act 
As at 1 December 2020 the Privacy Act changed. To adhere to this change, we ask that 
if you do not wish your address to be displayed in 'Call Book', please notify the 
Registrar at RSM as we are unable to make this change at HQ. 
There will be changes to what information I may provide branch secretaries. Next year 
branch statistics will only include a name and call sign, nothing further can be advised, 
unless approved by the person being queried. 
  

 
http://http://www.legislation.govt.nz/act/public/2020/0031/latest/LMS23223.html 
Talk soon...Debby ZL2DL 

 
From Branches 
From Tauranga Emergency Communications group Branch 88 
HamSCI is looking for amateur radio operators around the world to help collect 
propagation data during the December 14 eclipse across South America. Data 
collection requires an HF radio connected to a computer. There will be a 24-hour 
practice run on December 5. The main data recording will run from December 9-16, to 
ensure an abundance of control data. Details of the experiment may be found here:  



Hibiscus Coast Radio Society Newsletter found here  
North Shore Branch 29 issues their monthly newsletter which can be read here 
  

 
RASA sends us a bit of light reading for all to enjoy 
Click below to have a read. 

 
https://www.memberplanet.com/EMailCampaign/emailcampaignview.aspx?id=gvNR0r0xb98=:2238595:xHXKyt9uXf6n3TZ

W3QyH8A==:120516:MnmjLaTU7/s=:infoline/nzart.org.nz:86xe878syAE=::9JXk/11NFrE=:NZART:lJPRmn7PbHA=:NZART

:HmhCUXNWPxY=:2689297:mvL7I0utUk7aERUXgRhYTMNg79GPr+e0 
  

 
  
Engineering Licensing Group shares..... 
Raglan ARC Branch 83 has applied for a multi-mode voice, digital & data repeater. 
The frequencies will be 147.050 MHz transmit & 147.650 receive. The location is 
Hamilton Towers, Topo50 BD33 007.88 154.66 External ARE038. 
  

 



 

HAM CRAM Weekend 
 

Marlborough ARC are hosting a ham cram 
weekend early next year from the 30-31 
January. More details can be found here.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The office will be closed from the 

24th December - 4th January over the 
Christmas period. 
  
On behalf of NZART HQ, Debby and I, 
may we take this opportunity to wish 
you all a very merry Christmas and a 
prosperous new year. Please stay safe 
on the roads out there those of you 
travelling around NZ over the silly 
season.  

  

 

 

About Infoline 
There will be no Infoline until 7th February 2021. But please send all articles in through this 

time in preparation for the first newsletter for 2021. 

 

 

 

 



	
 

 


